Carver Public Schools

School Committee Meeting

Open Session – APRIL 8, 2013
MINUTES
Committee Members Present:

Lance Kennedy





Paula Kibbe 

Cally Minahan 

James O’Brien

 Kevin Walsh

Administration:
Elizabeth Sorrell, Superintendent of Schools

Meredith Cargill, Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Technology

Patrick Meagher, Asst. Superintendent of Business & Finance

Lance Kennedy opened the meeting at 6:30 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Annual School Department Budget Presentation for Fiscal Year 2014

The Superintendent and Asst. Superintendent presented the School Department budget for fiscal year 2014.  This budget is being submitted to Selectmen as a level service budget which means no growth in personnel or programs. The building blocks are: projected expenses, projected revenues and projected revenue offsets.  Analysis of cost centers by Central Office, Transportation, Custodial/Maintenance, Technology, Middle High School, Elementary School, Special Education and Athletics, and Salaries were discussed. Projected Revenues were addressed: Chapter 70, Town of Carver, Circuit Breaker and School Choice.  We have a gap of $623,228.  Possible sources to offset the GAP could be insurance reduction (active negotiations taking place now), possible school choice 2014 kindergarten enrollments, retirements not known, potential increase in town contribution, and potential increase in Chapter 70.
Budget next steps:  Administration will continue to update numbers and hopefully get Chapter 70 and Town contributions confirmed by mid-May to bring to School Committee for final vote in June.
I
Comments from the General Public: None
II
Comments from the EAPC:  Donna Ramsey, EAPC President, acknowledges the time and energy of the town and school administrators for their work on the budget. Also, she indicated the Superintendent and herself were very grateful for the hours volunteered by teachers and staff for their work on the process of the New Evaluation Tool.  This mandated New Educators Evaluation will begin in September 2013.
III
Update by Student Advisory Council & Captains Council:  Brandon Walsh, captain of golf team announced their will be a Car Wash on Saturday 4/13/13, 10-2, to offset cost of athletic banquet at end of year.
IV
Approval of Minutes: Motion by Kevin Walsh to accept regular meeting minutes of March 4, 2013. Motion was second by Cally Minahan. Approved unanimously.  Motion by Kevin Walsh to approve Executive Session minutes of March 4, 2013. Motion was second by Cally Minahan. Approved unanimously. 

Motion by Cally Minahan to accept amended special session minutes for March 12, 2013 to discuss graduation date for Class of 2013.  Motion was second by Paula Kibbe.  Approved with one abstention from Kevin Walsh.   
V
Communications:  
A. Culinary Team to National Finals:  The MHS Culinary Team, led by “Chef” Portelance has advanced to National finals which will be held in Baltimore, MD on April 18, 2013.  They will compete in the business management presentation.  43 states will send teams to this competition.  Our students are one of the few teams that come from a non-vocational environment.  The district is extremely proud of this team and wishes them the best as they compete.  
B. Army-Navy Bridge Design Contest:  Congratulations to Kyle Rizzuto and Holly Lauzon who have qualified for the semi-final round of the 2013 Army- Navy Bridge Design contest.  They will compete in a final round on April 24, 2013. 
C. Day on the Hill – The annual event sponsored by MASC has been cancelled. The day has been retitled, Legislative Advocacy Day and rescheduled to 5/21/13.

VI   Reports from the Superintendent:

Instructional Leadership Standard 1:
A. Pilgrim Area Collaborative Quarterly Report: The Superintendent is recommending the membership withdrawal from the Pilgrim Area Collaborative.  If we needed to re-join, the school committee could revote the membership.  Motion by Paula Kibbe:  The Carver School Committee recommends resigning the Carver Public School District’s membership in the Pilgrim Area Collaborative, effective April 8, 2013. Motion second by Cally Minahan.  No discussion.  Unanimous - All in favor.
B. READS Collaborative Quarterly Report:  The services of this collaborative are mostly service related to diagnostic services.  The budget has been thoroughly reviewed by the Superintendent who is the Carver representative to the READS Board.  Motion by Cally Minahan:  The Carver School Committee waives the opportunity to attend the READS budget presentation by authorizing the Chair of the Committee to sign the waiver.  Second by Paula Kibbe.  No discussion.  All in favor.

Management and Operations Standard 2:
A. Personnel Updates: Resignation accepted from Michelle Narducci, Speech/Language Pathologist effective 4/12/13.
B. 2013-2014 School Calendar: Two options were presented for next school year.  Option 1:  gives the entire week of 12/23 as non-school days and Good Friday would be ½ day and Option 2 would have Monday, 12/23 as a school day and give Good Friday as a full day off.   Motion by Paula Kibbe to approve Option 1 as 2013-14 school calendar, second by James O’Brien.  Four in favor, one opposed.  
C. Report on FY 13 Grants:  Meredith Cargill presented information on Carver’s  grants including funding sources (private, entitlement, competitive, stimulus, special education) Entitlement, competitive and stimulus grants are from the federal government.  We received $928,320 in total grant money for FY13. Uses of grant money are: professional development, curriculum work, special education, serving at-risk populations, intervention services for students below grade level, furthering district and school improvement plans and professional learning communities, using assessment to prioritize instructional needs.  Grant writing is done by Superintendent, Principals, Director of Curriculum and Special Education. 
D. Submission of Statement of Interest: Paula Kibbe asked when we might expect to hear from MSBA regarding our statement of interest.  After the submission deadline of 4/10/13, MSBA will review submissions on a rolling basis.  A new Carver Elementary School Building Committee will need to be appointed. Feasibility and schematic design could include where we left off before or we could choose to start completely over.  James O’Brien said as a committee we need to involve other town committees in this process.  There are many groups in town that are divided and we need to bring people together to accomplish the goal.  Paula asked if it would be appropriate for a school committee member to attend the Town Building Study Committee and bring back information and also to check with other towns on their process for moving forward with their school building project.  Paula asked James if he could be the representative.  The Committee was in agreement that the School Committee needs to be cohesive and needs to re-energize and reach out to the community to make the goal of building an Elementary School a reality.
E. Facilities Update:  Patrick Meagher reported various repairs at the school campuses.  At Elementary campus two roof top units were re-built and two broken glass panes at primary building replaced.  At MHS Auditorium, lighting for the stage area has been rented as a short term solution and a long term solution is being investigated.  On Thursday, 4/11/13, a meeting at DEP office will be held regarding our waste water treatment center at MHS.  An engineering study has been completed and the DEP analysis of this study will be discussed and results of what DEP will expect Carver to do with the waste water plant.  Also at MHS, JV baseball field had a foul ball canopy removed due to winter damage.
Professional Culture Standard 4:

A. Mid-Cycle Formative Assessment of the Superintendent: As required in the New Educator Evaluation Standards (NEES), the five goals presented in October by the Superintendent and accepted by the Committee need to be reviewed at mid-cycle.  Ms. Sorrell presented her progress to date on each of her goals with supporting artifacts of evidence of work completed to meet her established goals.  
The Committee will review the progress of each goal and using the following rating (ON-TARGET, OFF TARGET and NOT STARTED GOALS) will submit their observations to the Chair. The Chair will compile the results of the mid-year exam and present them at the May meeting to the Superintendent and the public.
VII   Recommendations from the Superintendent:

A.-C. Field Trip Requests:  Paula Kibbe made a motion to approve the following field trips.   James O’Brien second the motion.   All in favor.
· Pro-Start Invitational – MHS Culinary Team -  April 18, 2013 in Baltimore, MD.  

· Grade 9 to Martha’s Vineyard on June 8, 2013.  

· International Club will travel with MHS students to Madrid Spain and Paris, France on April 18 to April 27, 2014. 
VIII   Reports from the School Committee
This was the last meeting for Kevin Walsh and Cally Minahan who complete their terms on the Committee. Cally Minahan thanked her colleagues for the time spent together and has appreciated being on the committee. Lance said she has been a great member of the committee with much passion and spirit for the students and for unifying the community. Kevin Walsh thanked the voters for their support.  He looks forward to new adventures and wishes the new members much luck in re-joining the committee.  Lance thanked Kevin for his insight and great conversations and keeping the committee on even keel.  
Kevin Walsh encouraged the community to enjoy the drama club’s production.  James congratulated the 5th grade for their excellence science night.  

Paula Kibbe attended the March Music Madness event and said the students did a wonderful job!  She wished Cally and Kevin the best of luck!  And reminded the community elections are coming April 27th.

Lance commended the Early Readers Day on March 15th and had 40 readers from the community come and read to the students.  
IX. Executive Session:  None
Kevin Walsh made a motion to adjourn, Cally Minahan second.  All in favor.  Meeting Adjourned:  9:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:  Annmarie Metrano, Recording Secretary
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